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Individuals with a Serious Mental Illness determination do NOT have to pay any copays or cost sharing for 
behavioral health medications (when dispensed by an AHCCCS-registered provider) even if you do not have 
Medicaid coverage (AHCCCS).

What is a copay?
A copay or cost sharing amount is the amount of money a member pays directly out of his/her own pocket to a 
pharmacy or provider for each prescription or service they receive.

If my pharmacy tries to charge a copay for my behavioral health prescription, what should I do?
•	 If you are at the pharmacy, do not pay the copay. Ask the pharmacy staff to contact your health plan’s 

member services number listed on the back of this document and on your insurance card; 
•	 If you have already paid the copay/cost share amount, contact your health plan’s member services number 

listed on the back of this document and on your insurance card;
•	 If you are not able to resolve this issue with your health plan, contact the AHCCCS Clinical Resolution Unit 

listed on the back of this document.

Reference: 42 CFR § 447.52 - (Cost sharing),  
AMPM 320-P, ACOM policy 201

SMI Determination = Qualifying diagnosis + SMI evaluation process 
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For a list of health plan contacts, visit 
www.azahcccs.gov/healthplans
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